At a meeting of Chetton Parish Council, held on 7th November, 2017,

Present Mrs.S.Bayliss, (Chairman), Mr.T.Maiklem, Mr.J.Dunn, Mr.M.Clarke,

Mr.E.Crawford Clarke, Mr.J.White, Mr.R.Fox

In attendance Cllr.R.Tindall

Minutes The Minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated were confirmed

and signed as a correct record.

Correspondence All SALC Bulletins had been forwarded to Councillors.

Complaint about aircraft noise from Chetton parishioner - it was understood that the parishioner was making enquiries at Cosford and

Bobbington.

British Legion Poppies had arrived and were distributed to Councillors.

Planning

Approval for Application 17/03687/FUL Erection of two storey side and rear extension, front porch and associated renovation work (re-submission) at Warden's Cottage, The Down, Bridgnorth.

Application 17/04696/FUL erection of two storey extension at Uplands Cottage, Glazeley There were no objections

Application 17/04912/FUL Erection of extension to both sides of existing free range egg production barn (house 3) Eudon Burnell Farm Eudon Burnell Bridgnorth There were no objections

<u>Highways</u> The condition of the highway at Eudon bridge was discussed. It appeared that the road was sinking where previous work had been carried out by Severn Trent.

Reports <u>Unitary Councillor</u> Cllr. Tindall said he would not be able to attend the Task and Finish Group to discuss the future of the Minor Highways Maintenance grant as he would be away. The clerk would be attending the meeting.

<u>Village Hall</u> Mrs.Baylis explained that Allied Westminster, the Insurers of the village hall were imposing new conditions on the hall because the heating system was run by a biomass boiler. Alternative Insurance Companies were being investigated.

Finance

Cheques required - Clerk salary £277.46, HMRC 69.20, Lengthsman £500

Notification of uncontested election charge of £100 to be invoiced in the new financial year.

The accounts were approved on a proposal by Mr.Crawford Clarke and seconded by Mr.Dunn

Any Parish matters or problems to be placed on the next agenda.

Chetton parishioners would be invited to the next meeting when a discussion on the future arrangements for the Village Hall would take place.

Date of next meeting Tuesday, 2nd January 2018